December 15, 2020

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
ATTN: Document Control Desk
Washington, DC 20555-0001
TEUSA Letter: L201215

Subject: Withdrawal of Fee Relief Request for IMSR® Postulated Initiating Events White Paper
Supporting CNSC/NRC Joint Review

On November 23 2020, Terrestrial Energy USA (TEUSA) submitted to NRC letter L201123 which
requested fee relief under 10 CFR 170.11 (a) (12) and (b) for review of the white paper “IMSR®
Postulated Initiating Events” in support of CNSC/NRC joint review. TEUSA withdraws this request for fee
relief. We thank the Nuclear Regulatory Commission for its consideration of this matter.

Simon Irish
CEO, Terrestrial Energy USA

Cc:

Cherish Johnson, CFO - United States Nuclear Regulatory Commission (USNRC)
Ben Ficks, Deputy CFO - USNRC

Jawanza Gibbs, Lead - Office of the Chief Financial Officer (OCFO)

Margaret Doane, Executive Director for Operations (EDO)

Ho Nieh, Director - Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation (NRR)

Robert Taylor, Deputy Director for New Reactors - NRR

Mohammed Shams, Director - Division of Advanced Reactors and Non-Power Utilization Facilities
(DANU)- NRR

Benjamin Beasley, Brach Chief - Advanced Reactors Licensing Branch - DANU-NRR

Adrian Muniz, Project Manager - Advanced Reactor Licensing Branch — DANU-NRR
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